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Brent Humphries

Edwards Coaches Driver

Brent from Haverfordwest, South Wales, has been a familiar face on the National Express network for almost 40 years.

Joining after university, Brent says that the people he has met over the years make this job perfect for him. 

Brent joined the network in 1983 and now drives for Edwards Coaches – a National Express partner operator company. “I have always driven the National Express coaches, or ‘white ladies’ as we call them when we’re learning the trade. Even though the companies I’ve been employed by have changed hands, the white ladies have always stayed with me and I really enjoy driving them.”

Brent’s wife Ann, was pregnant with their son when Brent started the driver school programme in February 1983. “The school was in Swansea – over 50 miles away from my home. I was there when I had word that Ann had gone into labour so my instructor said I could drive the coach straight to the hospital. It saved time and helped me clock up some additional instructor miles, so a win-win!”

Changes

Brent has witnessed many changes during his 40 years with National Express. 

“Technology has evolved massively over the years – to keep up with the demands of the vehicles and of course, the law. 

“A huge catalyst for some of those changes was the birth of the package holiday. The anatomy of the coaches, which had to evolve quickly to make way for the luggage needed for two weeks in the sun. People would book to go on their holidays with us every year and those faces became familiar. I have seen toddlers, going on holiday with their grandparents, grow up and join the network to head for university. It’s been a real privilege.”

Brent recalls one couple who used to book their package holidays to Turkey every year, to coincide with his shifts. “They were local to me and used to pop into the depot to check I was working before they booked. It was very sweet and over the years, we became very familiar.”

Accolades

Brent has picked up a number of awards during his career, including UK Bus Driver of the Year in 2005 and the National Express Partner Company Driver of the Year, in 2015.

Brent recalls: “I was really chuffed with the first award back in 2005 because this was judged on driving skill and ability. We had to complete an obstacle course while keeping a glass of water above the green fill line. It was a tough course, but I really enjoyed it.

“The second award was in connection with an incident that occurred when I was driving from Swansea to London. We’d just left the station when a young lady began choking. She had swallowed her tongue and had stopped breathing. I pulled over and assisted her partner in giving her first aid. I called an ambulance who took her to hospital for further treatment. I was pleased to hear that she was discharged later that day and still managed to catch the West End show that she had tickets booked for!

“It was very scary but I was happy to have been useful in that moment.”
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